
March 1st, 2023 

 

Dear Professor Lee-Chia-Ping’s family, 

I am writing this letter to sincerely thank you for “Professor Lee-Chia-Ping's filial 

piety” scholarship. It is a privilege to be chosen as one of the awardees of the 111-01 

academic year. I, personally, deeply appreciate your support through this scholarship. 

I am a 2nd year Ph.D. student of Chemical Engineering at the National Taiwan 

University of Science and Technology (NTUST), Taiwan with over 4 years of 

experience in research in nanomaterials for various applications. My research interest 

is related to microfluidic and nanofluidic devices focusing on the design of the sub-

nanochannel ion-selective membrane as an ionic diode and osmotic energy generator. 

I am highly passionate about nanomaterial and nanotechnology-related research for a 

wide variety of applications. I am an expert in conceptual design with strong critical 

thinking and high analytical skill. Highly enthusiastic about broadening knowledge by 

always going the extra mile beyond expectations.   

Being awarded this scholarship triggered me to be a great researcher who receive 

many awards in the near future. Not only that but more importantly, Professor Lee-

Chia-Ping’s immense passion and devotion to education especially in research have 

motivated and encouraged me to do more better research about nanomaterials and 

nanotechnologies. Your generosity has inspired me to also help other young scholars in 

the future and more importantly give impactful contribution and give back to the 

community. One of my ultimate future goals is to help young scholar pursue their dream. 

 

Once again thank you very much for your generosity.  

 

Best Regards, 

Amalia Rizki Fauziah 

 


